
Meetings of the Society 1995-6
Held in the Lecture Theatre of the Royal Museum of Scotland

Monday 11 December 1995, Mr Gordon Maxwell, MA, FSA, President, in the Chair.
This being the Society's joint Lecture with the Prehistoric Society, the President welcomed all present to

the meeting.
The following communication was read:
'The Castle Complex Revisited: Recent Research on the Atlantic Iron Age' by Professor Denis Harding

MA, DPhil, FRSE, FSA Scot.

Monday 8 January 1996, Mr Gordon Maxwell, MA, FSA, President, iii the Chair.
The following communication was read:
'Dumfriesshire Revisited: recent fieldwork in Eastern Dumfriesshire' by Stratford Halliday BSc FSA Scot

Monday 12 February 1996, Mr Gordon Maxwell, MA, FSA, President, in the Chair.
The following communication was read:
'William Smellie: His letters, the Scottish Enlightenment, and the early days of the Society' by Professor

Stephen Brown, BA, MA, PhD, FSA Scot.

Monday 11 March 1996, Mr Gordon Maxwell, MA, FSA, President, in the Chair.
The following communication was read:
'The Newstead Excavations; a Roman Frontier Post and its people revisited' by Dr Simon Clarke BA
PhD.

Monday 8 April 1996, Mr Gordon Maxwell, MA, FSA, President, in the Chair.
This Lecture being part of the Edinburgh International Science Festival, the President offered a welcome

to members of the public.
The following communication was then read:
The Iceman: a mountaineer of 5000 years ago' by Professor G W Groenman-van Waateringe Hon FSA
Scot.

Monday 13 May 1996, Mr Gordon Maxwell, MA, FSA, President, in the Chair.
The following communication was read:
'Enclosing, Planting and Building: the contribution of the Montgomery Act of 1770 on the agriculture

and landscape of the Border Counties' by Kitty Cruft, MA, Hon FRIAS, FSA Scot.

Monday 10 June 1996, Mr Gordon Maxwell, MA, FSA, President, in the Chair.
This being the Society's Annual Public Lecture, the President offered a welcome to members of the
public.
The following communication was read:
'The Past Entrusted: the Work of the National Trust of England and Wales' by Simon S Jervis, BA FSA,

President, of the Society of Antiquaries of London.

Monday 14 October 1996, Mr Gordon Maxwell, MA, FSA, President, in the Chair.
The President asked the Fellowship to vote on the proposed changes to Laws 12 & 14 of the Society,
previously circulated to all Fellows. The Fellowship then voted in favour of the changes.
The following communication was read:
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'The Auld Stane Man: medieval military effigies in lowland Scotland' by A V B Norman BA, FSA, FSA
Scot.

Monday 11 November 1996, Mr Gordon Maxwell, MA, FSA, President, in the Chair.
The following communication was read
'Mont Beuvray and the later Iron Age settlement record of central France' by lan Ralston MA, PhD,
FSA, FSA Scot, MIFA, Department of Archaeology, Edinburgh University.

ANNIVERSARY MEETING

Minutes of the Anniversary Meeting of The Society of Antiquaries of Scotland, held in the Lecture
Theatre of the Royal Museum of Scotland, on Saturday 30 November 1996, Mr Gordon Maxwell,
MA, FSA, President, in the Chair.

Apologies had been received from a number of Fellows.
The Minutes of the Meeting of 11 November were read and approved.
The Scrutineers for the ballots for office-bearers and Fellows, Miss Naomi Tarrant, Dr Jane
Murray and Mr Patrick Ashmore were appointed as scrutineers and the ballots were closed.

The Director read the following:

ANNUAL REPORT

Membership
The Fellowship of the Society now stands at 3083. In the past year 176 Fellows have taken up election, or been
reinstated; 40 names have been removed from the Roll due to death, and 62 through lapse of subscription or
resignation. There are, at present, 22 Honorary Fellows.

Meetings
The Society has held the usual varied programme of activities through the year. Nine lecture meetings were
held between December 1995 and November 1996: the session included two open lectures, the Public Lecture,
'The Past Entrusted' given by Simon Jervis, President of the Society of Antiquaries of London and Secretary
of the Historic Buildings Division of the National Trust for England and Wales; as the Society's contribution
to the Science Festival our Honorary Fellow, Professor Willie Groenman van-Waateringe lectured on 'The
Iceman, a mountaineer of 5000 years ago',

The six Rhind Lectures 'Death and Wealth in Viking Scotland' were delivered over the weekend of 26-
28 April by Professor James Graham-Campbell; Fellows will be pleased to know that it is hoped to publish
these as a Society Monograph in 1997.

Fellows were privileged to hear expositions by members of the Archaeology Department of the NMS
who offered Fellows a glimpse into the history and workings of the Scottish Treasure Trove system and saw
some recent archaeological acquisitions for the National Collections at the Recent Acquisitions Meeting in
March.

Two Conferences were held in 1996: '20 years of Scotland from the Air' in association with the Royal
Commission on the Ancient and Historical Monuments of Scotland held in May and attracting a large and
interested audience and the Research in Progress Conference now held annually, under the joint auspices of
the Society and CSA, was in 1996 held in Aberdeen and organized by CSA.

Mentioned last year, but part of the 1995-6 session, a Day Seminar 'Ancient Landscapes in the Outer
Hebrides: the work of the SEARCH project', in association with Historic Scotland, was held in October 1995.

Buchan Lectures took place this year, in March in Glasgow where Dr Seamus Caulfield lectured on


